
 

 

Happy Summer Royals! 
 

 
The staff of Queen Elizabeth Public School would like to thank all of our 

families for a wonderful year. We hope you have a memorable and safe 
summer. Below you find some information from the office, and our tentative 

list of teachers next year and a summary of some amazing achievements 
by our Royals this year. 

 
From the Office: 
 

 The school office is closed from Monday, July 1st and reopens 
Monday, August 26th. 
 

 Student Transportation Information can be found beginning August 
19, 2019 using the Bus Stop Finder located on the main page of the 
transportation website, www.ottawaschoolbus.ca, which will link to 
the “BusPlanner - Parent Portal”. The parent must enter the student’s 
last name, birthdate, school and grade in order to access route and 
stop information.  
 

 First day of School is Tuesday, September 3rd. 
 

Tentative Classroom Teachers, ECE and EAs for 2019-2020 
Grade  Teacher 

Kindergarten English: Ms. Poulin-Nowlan 
French: Ms. Vaswani 
ECE: Ms. Baturan 

Grade 1/2  Ms. McGuire 

Grade 2 To be determined 

Grade 3 Ms. McMenamin 

Grade 4/5 English Ms. Pye 

Grade 4/5 MFI Mme. Leger 

Grade 5/6 English Mr. Cogan 



 

Grade 5/6 MFI Mlle. Frank  

7-1 English Ms. Charlton 

7-2 English Mr. Row 

7-3 French Immersion Mr. Holowka - English 
Mme. Mendez - French 

8-1 English Ms. Hennin 

8-2 English Mr. Detto 

8-3 French Immersion Mr. Holowka - English 
Mme. Mendez - French 

Core French Grade 1/2 – Ms.Frank 
Grade 2 - Ms. Vaswani  
Grades 4-8 - Madame Belyea 

Arts and Music Miss Tyndale 
Miss Thompson 

Team 33 Mr. Riley 

ESL Miss Kenward 
Miss Thompson 

Autism A Ms. McKee-Freeman 

Autism B Ms. Ducharme 

Junior LD Mr. Thomas 

Intermediate LD Ms. Taylor 

Learning Support Teachers Ms. Parker 
Ms. Thomas 

EAs  Ms. Karim (Autism A) 
Ms. Gilmour (Autism A) 
Ms. Duval (Autism A) 
Ms. O’Hearn (Autism B) 
Ms. White (Autism B) 
Ms. Duval (Autism B) 
Mr. Swanson (Team 33) 
Ms. Guertin (Team 33) 
Ms. Massia (One-on-one support) 
Ms. Soderstrom (One-on-one support) 
Ms. Beaudoin (General Population) 
Mr. Szekely (General Population) 
Ms. Mohamud (Pathways Room) 

 



 

 
 
 
 

A Year in Review… 
 

 
The students and staff of Queen Elizabeth Public School have had an 
amazing year of accomplishments that we wanted to share with you.  

We look forward to seeing you on September 3rd. 
Below is only a snapshot of what our students have achieved!  

Academics: 
 Our Destination Imagination Junior and Intermediate teams both placed second in the regional 

tournament – the Intermediates went on to compete at the provincial level 
 Grade 7 Students participated in the Invention Convention 
 Activities facilitated by Mathletes, Scientists in the Schools, Mad Science 
 Our Queen E. gardens provides for experiential learning opportunities and connections with 

science curriculum – we won a grant to install a tower that will produce our own food this fall 
 

Athletics: 
 Badminton - Silver medal 
 Junior Girls Basketball - Second Place at Tournament 
 Girls Intermediate Football  - First Place 
 Girls Intermediate Volleyball - First Place 
 Boys Intermediate Basketball First Place - OCEAA Finals tournament. 
 Junior Boys Volleyball  - Second Place in Regional Tier-Level Tournament 
 Junior Girls Volleyball  - Second Place in Regional Tier-Level Tournament 
 Most students in the school participated regularly in skating at St. Laurent Complex 
 Outdoor educational opportunities including hikes in Gatineau Park and cycling trips 

 

Arts: 
 MASC Awards - honourable mention in Literary Art and Drama recipient  
 MASC workshops for our students throughout the year for Intermediate students 
 Talented students performed at the Drama Festival 

 

Social Justice & Environmental Awareness: 
 Silver Award Ecoschools 
 5/6 MFI class was an Ontario runner up in the National Imagine a Canada Reconciliation Project 
 Students of Hope and LGBTQ2 Club for Intermediates 

 

Healthy Living: 
 Intermediate Wellness Day with many guest presenters 
 Active Start Program for Grade 3 and 4 students with guest fitness presenters and healthy foods 
 Class gardening in the our amazing Queen Elizabeth garden 
 Try It Day for Primary and Junior Students with guest presenters and healthy snacks 

 

Acquisitions/Resources:  
 $7,000 in new books for the library, between Adopt-a-school and Scholastic Book Fair 
 $4,000 in grants for robotics and coding for classroom learning and for a student coding club 

 


